Minutes
Weston Beautification Committee
June 2, 2022

Present:
Claudia Hahn, Pat Glass, Karin Giannitti, Ryan Gussen

Minutes from the May 5,2022 meeting 
Pat made a motion to accept minutes from May meeting.  Ryan seconded.  All in favor.  Motion accepted.  


Claudia told us that Sarah Hutchinson wants the town to weed and mulch the garden bed at the Onion Barn and the root cellar at Jarvis.  Jonathan said okay to the onion barn, but not to the root cellar.

Juan Robles has started the grounds work at Town Hall.  Claudia reported that we have a new waterer for the summer – Fabiani Rameriz.  He has also been working with the grounds crew at the schools as an intern.  Ryan took Fabiani around on the golf cart and showed him what he needs to do.  Fabiani was introduced to Dave Ungar who is in charge of Parks and Rec.

It has been noted that we do not have a tree contract with the town this year so far.  Claudia is concerned about the condition of the hemlocks with Wooley Adelgid  as well as the dogwoods which are susceptible to Anthracnose.  Hopefully Jonathan will be in touch with Jeff Moore about this contract.  There has been no cleanup along the fence at Jarvis either.  The DPW was supposed to do this, but as of yet, it has not been done.  Larry Ligget has done some windows at Jarvis but has not done the little windows around the front door of Jarvis.  Larry said he will have that done by July 4.

Library Garden  
Karin Feingold has received the contract for the Lion Garden at the Library.  As this has been going on for such a long time, she is not sure what plants will be available at Planters Choice, but will check and perhaps will have to wait until Fall.

Town Green  
Claudia announced that June 18th  will be the day to vote for the ARPA monies.  Jim Jamieson was to get bids on plans for the green.  Claudia is asking designers for quotes on the Veterans and 9-11 Memorials.  Jonathan Luiz would like this designer to be involved throughout the entire process.  

It was discussed that we could possibly use some or all of the stones currently at the memorial garden at the Library.  Because of the position of the plaques, it is possible we will need some new stones.  It is the hope of the committee that we can use the stones that are currently at the existing Memorial Garden.  Karin will get the name and number of Artista Studio in Bridgeport that does cemetery work.  

A discussion came up this year about whether the plaques should include people who served in the service or those who have passed away.   It was the feeling that Town Hall should make this determination.

There are some boulders on Singing Oaks in an empty lot at the moment.  Perhaps we could ask folks around town if they have boulders on their properties that they would like to donate.  Monies for this would include 15,000 for 5 stones, 4,500 for 1 large boulder.

Claudia moved to hire Nancy Thiel to oversee this project. As Construction Administrator.  Pat seconded the motion.  It passed unanimously.  

As July 4 is the week of our next meeting, Claudia made a motion that our meeting will be July 14.   Pat seconded the motion.  Passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned 12:36

Respectfully submitted,
Karin Giannitti





